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Future Programs 2011  (mark your calendar!) 
 

January 20th: Australia ~ Dick Ambrose and Jeb & Gloria Baldi 

February 17th: 2nd Annual Members’ Slideshow Extravaganza ~ compiled by Steve Moore 

March 17th: Undersea Photography of Puget Sound ~ David Jennings 

 “….and a partridge in a pear tree….” 
How many times have you sung this familiar 

carol?  Have you ever wondered about all those birds? 

The geese, swans, and hens are old friends, but what 

about that partridge that perches in a tree, or the calling birds, 

and the turtle doves?  Hereôs a short course in the mysterious birds of 

ñThe Twelve Days of Christmasò.   

The carol comes originally from France, date unknown, and was first 

published in England in 1780, so is considered an English carol. 

If the "partridge in a pear tree" of the English version is to be taken 

literally, then it seems as if the song must come from France, since the 

Red-legged (or French) Partridge, which perches in trees more fre-

quently than the English native Grey Partridge (our ñHunsò), was not 

successfully introduced into England from France until about 1770. 

There are also obscure mythological and religious references that relate to the partridge. 

The Turtle Dove is a Eurasian migratory dove. Perhaps because of Biblical refer-

ences (especially the well-known verse from the Song of Songs), its mournful 

voice, and the fact that it forms strong pair bonds, Turtle Doves have become 

emblems of devoted love.  

So, what about four ñcalling birdsò? These are actually ñcollyò 

birds. What is a colly bird? In England a coal mine is called a 

colliery and colly (or collie) is a derivation of this, meaning black 

like coal.  So, the ñcalling birdò is actually a European Common Blackbird (a member 

of the true thrush family).  In England, both names, ñcollyò and blackbird, are used. 

So, when you sing this carol at Christmas, perhaps youôll have a whole new outlook! 

No Membership Meeting/Program in December ~ Instead: 

The 32nd Annual KAS Christmas Bird Count  

Saturday, December 18th  

See Page 8 for details and how to participate! 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Red-legged_Partridge
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Grey_Partridge
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Song_of_Songs
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pair_bond
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KAS BOARD MEMBERS  

Co-Presidents ï Gloria Baldi 933-1558 
            Gloria Lindstrom 925-1807  
Vice President ï Bud Rechterman 962-4508  
Secretary ï Jim Briggs  933-2231 
Treasurer ï Tom Gauron   933-2550 
Conservation ï Janet Nelson    509-674-6165 
Education ï Beth Rogers       509-674-1855 
Field Trip Coordinator- Jeb Baldi 933-1558 
*Newsletter ï Jan Demorest 933-1179 
Historian ï Marianne Gordon 964-2320 
Program Coordinator ï Hal Lindstrom  
    925-1807 
Publicity ï Gerry Sorenson  968-4857 
Wildlife Habitat ï Joe Meuchel 933-3011 
*Bluebird boxes ï Jan Demorest 933-1179 
Past President ð Tom Gauron  933-2550 

Membership ï Tuck Forsythe 925-2356 
 

*Christmas Bird Count ï Phil Mattocks  
    962-2191 
*Librarian  -  Ginger Jensen 925-5816 
Social/Greeter ï Kay Forsythe  925-2356
     
*NON-VOTING VOLUNTEER POSITIONS 
 

KAS Board Meetings are held at 4:30 

PM on the 1st Thursday of each 
month on the third floor of the CWU 
Science Bldg, Room 301 (above the 
elephant desk). These meetings are 
open to the public and all Audubon 
members; please come and join in 
the discussions.  Meetings adjourn 

by 6:00 or 6:30, after which we all 

go out for a sociable dinner ~ NO 
business discussion allowed! 

Send in your stories & photos!  

The Hooter is the newsletter of  

Kittitas Audubon,  published 

monthly except for July.  
 

~ Submissions from readers /

members are most welcome and en-

couraged!  ~ 

The editor reserves the right to edit 

for space, grammar, and/or suit-

ability.  Email text and/or photos to 

bobcat@kvalley.com  or snail mail 

to Jan Demorest, Hooter Editor, 

712 E. 2nd Ave, Ellensburg, WA  

98926.  Submissions need to be in by 

the 15th of the preceding month.  

Presidentsõ Message 

There are 26 Audubon Chapters in 

Washington State including Kittitas 

Audubon.  We were part of Audu-

bon Washington that provided a 

focal point for the chapters and representation in Olym-

pia.  Audubon WAôs offices were closed more than a year 

ago because of loss of finances and personnel. The most 

significant legacy remaining from Audubon WA is the 

Birding Trail effort directed by Christy Norman working 

out of the Seward Park Audubon Center.  

Chapters with the help and guidance of National Audubon 

representatives have been working to hire a part-time 

advocate for Audubon interests in Olympia while pursu-

ing the long-term goal of establishing a limited state of-

fice.  Four KAS members met with members from other 

chapters (20 of the 26 chapters) last month in Padilla 

Bay to begin the process of accomplishing these goals. 

Chapters are asked to contribute money to hire a lobby-

ist for the coming legislative session. KAS has agreed to 

contribute $500 toward rebuilding Audubon WA which 

includes the immediate goal of having an Olympia pres-

ence for the upcoming legislative session.  An added per-

sonal gift of $100 from a local member makes a total of 

$600 from Kittitas Audubon.   

KAS believes it is important to insure the future of Audu-

bon WA as it represents members in every corner of the 

state.  It is equally important to have a voice on state- 

wide issues in order to protect birds and their habitat. 

Anyone wishing to contribute to the rebuilding of Audu-

bon WA may send a check to KAS, P.O. Box 1443, El-

lensburg, WA, 98926, designating it is for Audubon WA. 

Gloria Lindstrom,  Co-President    

The mission of Kittitas Audubon is to develop an 

appreciation of nature through education and 

conservation, with a focus on birds.  The goal for 

KAS is to foster a vibrant active organization 

recognized in Kittitas County. 

All Audubon meetings, held on the 3rd 

Thursday of each month, September through 

May (except December), are open to the 

public, so feel free to come and meet with 

us.  A brief business session precedes the pro-

gram. Stay afterwards for juice, treats, and conversation. 



Saturday, November 6th ~ Novemberôs First 

Saturday BirdWalk had 11 people, temperatures 

in the mid-50ôs (balmy!) with early morning fog 

and scattered clouds.  Twenty-one bird species 

were recorded:  California Quail, Downy Wood-

pecker (heard only), Bewickôs Wren, Song Spar-

row, Northern Flicker, European Starling, Red-

tailed Hawk, Black-capped Chickadee, Black-billed 

Magpie, American Kestrel (pr), Dark-eyed Junco, 

Common Raven, Great Blue Heron, Northern Har-

rier, Golden-crowned Kinglet, American Wigeon 

(F), Canada Goose, Belted Kingfisher, Stellerôs 

Jay, Common Merganser, & Accipiter (sp).   Al-

ways an enjoyable time!! 

Jeb & Gloria Baldi   

 

Saturday, November 20th, 2010 ~ BBTM #16 

SWAUK PRAIRIE ROAD  ~  Our field trip to the 

Swauk Prairie was definitely on a wintery day. The 

birds were hanging low in their effort to stay 

warm. We observed more birds driving back to 

Cle Elum by way of Masterson and Airport Roads. 

That area is more sheltered and human habitation 

seems to draw in more birds in inclement 

weather.  

Raptors were easier to spot, among them, Ameri-

can Kestrels, Cooperôs Hawk, and Red-tailed 

Hawks. In a small farm pond, we observed Can-

ada Geese, Mallards, and Buffleheads. Little birds 

included Black-capped Chickadees, Mountain 

Chickadee, and Red-breasted Nuthatch. No mat- 

 

ter how hard we tried, the only woodpecker we 

saw was a Northern Flicker. The usual farm birds 

included Rock Pigeons, European Starlings, mag-

pies, and House Sparrows. 

Twenty species isnôt too bad for a short time on a 

cold day, but it is something to note how hard the 

birds are to find at this time of year. We are also 

recording which species stick around in the winter 

at this particular destination on our birding trail. 

Highlights included two Rough-legged Hawks and 

two Northern Shrikes. 

    Marianne Gordon 
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REQUEST!!!   

KAS Field Trips for 2011   

January to June  

Is there a place you know that has 

great birds, a nice walk or hike, or a 

good driving route? Is there a place 

youõve heard or read about that youõve always wanted to 

explore? Would you like to lead (or suggest) a trip or two for 

Kittitas Audubon in the coming year?  If you can help, 

please let me know via email at baldi@kvalley.com or by 

phone 933-1558 by December 15th, and I will provide the final 

trip list for the January Hooter.  (If your trip is after June 

you can still share with me; however, at this time I will only 

list trips through June 30, 2011.)      
    Jeb Baldi, Field Trip Coordinator 

Photo of Golden-crowned Kinglet 

XXXXXXX 

Photo © Jacob S. Spendelow, tringa.org  

The editor wishes to thank 

everyone who submitted 

articles, reports, photos, 

commentary, even jokes 

and cartoons, for The 

Hooter in the past year!  I 

wish you all a very Merry 

Christmas and hope to 

hear from you in the 

coming year, 2011!!  

Golden - crowned Kinglet  

mailto:baldi@kvalley.com


The next Great Backyard 

Bird Count (GBBC) takes 

place Friday, February 18th  

through the 21st, 2011.  

What is the GBBC? 

The Great Backyard Bird Count 

is an annual four-day event 

that engages bird watchers of 

all ages across the US and Can-

ada in counting birds to create 

a real-time snapshot of where 

the birds are across the conti-

nent. Anyone can participate, 

from beginning bird watchers to 

experts. It takes as little as 15 

minutes on one day, or you can 

count for as long as you like 

each of the four days of the 

event. Itôs free, fun, and easyð

and it helps the birds.  

 

This past February's GBBC pro-

duced another record-breaking 

turnout. Participants turned in 

more than 97,300 checklists 

online, and identified more than 

600 species. Read a summary 

of the 2010 GBBC online at the 

Cornell Lab website and get the 

details of how to participate in 

the GBBC for 2011.  

Look for more detailed in-

formation in the January is-

sue of The Hooter. 
 

The Great Backyard Bird Count 

is led by the Cornell Lab of Orni-

thology and National Audubon 

Society, with Canadian partner 

Bird Studies Canada and spon-

sorship from Wild Birds Unlim-

ited.  

 

This is a great 

activity for kids 

and families! 

Look online for 

activities to 

share before 

the GBBC that 

will help you 

learn more 

about birds and 

how to identify 

them. 
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Maartje van Caspel  

 

The great success story. 

 Ireland is the model for the 

world, when it comes to 

government action on plastic 

bags. In 2002, it instituted 

its "plastax" (currently 33 

cents a bag). Within weeks, 

use of plastic bags in Ireland 

dropped 94 percent, 

changing not just behavior, 

but the culture, too. Today, 

the Irish consider it gauche 

to use plastic bags! 

See more about 

plastic bags on 

Page 5. 

Backyard Conservation booklet available in English and Spanish   

Audubon co-produced a beautiful 28-page color booklet showing how 

farm and ranch conservation practices can be adapted for use in any size 

backyard. Ten conservation practices highlighted include mulching, 

composting, terracing, and pest management. The booklet has an 

extensive list of websites and places to get additional conservation 

information and assistance and is available for free (in boxes of 150 for 

the English version or 175 for the Spanish version) through the USDA 

Natural Resources Conservation Service at http://

landcare.sc.egov.usda.gov/search.aspx?keywords=lcp$.  

https://secure3.birds.cornell.edu/NetCommunity/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.birdsource.org%2fgbbc%2fscience-stories%2f2010-results%2f&srcid=26109&srctid=1&erid=4217199
https://secure3.birds.cornell.edu/NetCommunity/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.birdsource.org%2fgbbc%2fscience-stories%2f2010-results%2f&srcid=26109&srctid=1&erid=4217199
http://www.nrdconline.org/ct/a1LsblK1SuFl/
http://www.nrdconline.org/ct/a1LsblK1SuFl/
http://landcare.sc.egov.usda.gov/search.aspx?keywords=lcp$
http://landcare.sc.egov.usda.gov/search.aspx?keywords=lcp$
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END OF THE AFFAIR   
 
Plastic bags lose their luster  

Nearly 75 years ago, soft plastic ranked up there 

with the Mona Lisa and Tower of Pisa as one of 

civilization's masterpieces, at least according to 

Cole Porter in his masterpiece, "You're the Top." 

Feelings have changed a bit since then.  

While plastic remains the ñne plus ultraò as far as 

convenience is concerned, people are not so 

thrilled with its nasty habit of never, ever going 

away. Plastic bags, in particular, have come in 

for a lashing because of the way they litter the 

streets, get tangled in treetops, choke sea tur-

tles and other animals who mistake them for 

food, clog municipal sewage systems and, once 

in landfills, refuse to decompose.  

What we have here is yet another love-hate rela-

tionship that we do not have the strength to end. 

As a result, governments at all levels around the 

world have found it necessary to step into the 

breach to save us from ourselves.  

Australia, Bangladesh, Italy, Ireland, South Af-

rica and Taiwan are among the countries trying 

voluntary programs, taxes and bans to get the 

problem under control. American cities have also 

gotten into the act. The first was San Francisco, 

which outlawed plastic bags at large grocery 

stores and pharmacies in 2007. Well, that's not 

so surprising, San Francisco being San Francisco, 

but this past July, Los Angeles voted for a ban 

beginning in 2010 if the state fails to move 

ahead with a 25-cent fee on shoppers requesting 

plastic bags. Westport, Connecticut joined the 

club in September.  

Most recently, New York City's Mayor Bloomberg 

proposed a six-cent plastic bag tax (or fee, as he 

would have it, to avoid having to get approval by 

the state legislature). The city has been abuzz 

ever since. Some people say it's time; others 

wonder how they'll ever survive.  

I'm a New Yorker and I couldn't be happier. I 

only wish the city would tax paper bags, too, 

since they have their own drawbacks. As the 

plastics industry is oh-so-quick to point out, they 

contribute even more to global warming than 

plastic bags and take up more room in landfills 

when not recycled. On the other hand, they gen-

erally are recycled and then turned into fresh 

paper, whereas plastic bags are rarely recycled 

and even more rarely turned into something 

new. Moreover, when the wind starts blowing, 

paper bags are much less likely to take off. Pa-

per never causes much of a litter problem any-

way since it biodegrades, unlike you-know-what.  

But this argument is beside the point because 

"paper or plastic?" is a trick question whose an-

swer is "reusable." Now that you know, don't 

wait for a plastic bag tax or ban to come to your 

town. Go ahead and break the disposable habit 

on your own.  

No need to buy expensive bags for the purpose. 

Any old canvas totes you happen to have will do 

-- such as the one you got from NRDC when you 

joined. (You did join, didn't you?) Stick one in 

your purse or backpack and a few in the trunk of 

your car if you drive so you'll always be pre-

pared. If you have a problem remembering to 

take them out of the trunk when you get to the 

store, as I've heard some people do, tape a re-

minder to the dashboard. Ugly, yes, but that's 

what will make it so hard to miss.  

Perhaps you're reluctant to take this step be-

cause you have a dog who needs picking up af-

ter. If so, see my discussion of how to handle 

the dog poop quandary.  

That leaves garbage disposal. In all likelihood, 

you will still need some kind of plastic bags for 

that (but probably the heavy-duty variety which 

is less likely to cause a littering problem -- espe-

cially when weighed down with garbage). How-

ever, you can minimize the need by reducing 

your trash. Here's how:  

- Avoid buying overly-packaged products. 

- Reuse what you can before disposing of it. 

- Give away what you no longer want to reuse. 

- Don't overbuy perishable food items. 

- Use older vegetables and bones for stock. 

- Compost food scraps and yard waste. 

When you find yourself pining for the conven-

ience of yore, think about the last time you spot-

ted a plastic bag where one never should be -- at 

the beach, in the woods, in the mountains or in 

your yard -- and I bet you'll feel convenience is-

n't all it's cracked up to be.  

 ~ Sheryl Eisenberg, from This Green Life, 

  published on the NRDC website, 

  reprinted with permission 11/2008 

 

     

http://www.nrdconline.org/ct/z1LsblK1SuFQ/
http://www.nrdconline.org/ct/zdLsblK1SuFR/
http://www.nrdconline.org/ct/qdLsblK1SuFk/
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Post Your Bird Sightings on ñBirdKittò 
Hereôs a selection of recent listings from our very own 

regional ñBirdKittò, an online ñlistserveò for all birders 
interested in bird sightings in Kittitas County. 

If you are not already signed up, hereôs how to do it:  
send an email to subscribe@yahoogroups.com .  Reply 

to the first email about Birdkitt that you receive from 
ñyahoogroupsò.  To unsubscribe: send email to birdkitt

- unsubscribe@yahoogroups.com .  If you have diffi-

culty, email Beth Rogers kittittasaudubon@inland.net           
or Chris Caviezel chris.caviezel@gmail.com 

Thanks to Beth Rogers and Cricket Webb for get-

ting this up and running!  This is a great resource 

for finding places to look for birds in the valley. 

Hereôs a sample of what you can find at ñBirdKittò:  10/28/10 ~ Yesterday about 6PM I saw a lone 

Sandhill Crane on Bristol Flats about a 100' south of the tracks and just west of the farm access road. 

Happy birding, Craig. 10/27/10 ~ I saw a White-fronted Goose at Rope Rider Golf Course today, it was 

hanging with a group of C. Geese.    Diane 

Call for photos for 2011 slide show:  

The membersô photo show was such a great success this past 
winter that we have decided to do it again!  Last yearôs show 
was a collection of about 60 photos taken by various KAS 

members from past years, ranging from penguins in 
Antarctica to warblers in Kittitas County and beyond.  Hereôs 

a chance to show off your best and/or favorite photos of birds 
or bird-related images.  They will be assembled in a 
PowerPoint presentation by Steve Moore.  Those who wish to 

submit photos should send digital images (at least 200 KB 
but less than 1 MB, ñjpegò) via email, or print copies.  Please 

include a brief description of the photo:  who, what, when, 
where, story?  You may submit as many as you like.  When 
we see how many we have, weôll limit each person to a selected 

number of photos, so you may want to rate yours by number (if 
you submit 8 photos, and we choose only 

4, numbers 1-4 would be in the show) or 
you can let us choose. If you can be 
present at the meeting for the 

presentation, you may speak about your photo or, if youôre shy, 

we can read the description that you provide. 

Send to:  Steve Moore,  712 E 2nd Ave,  Ellensburg, 
WA 98926 or     

 s.moore@kvalley.com 

This will be an annual event, 
we hope.  This program will 

be presented in February, but 
you may begin sending 
photos at any time.  The 

deadline will be about the 

10th of February. 

Members Alert! 
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Darling Bird Studios, ©2007 UNA  

 

 

The Hooter is now printed 
on òGrays Harbor 100ó paper  
~  100% post -consumer 
waste, manufactured in 
Washington State, using 
100% renewable, zero -
carbon -footprint energy.  

Check out the Grays Harbor Paper website at: 

http://www.ghplp.com/index.html 

Your KAS membership dues working for a 
better environment! 

Let us know what you think! 

BECOME A KITTITAS AUDUBON MEMBER!!  (Or renew your membership)  

Receive The Hooter ~ help support education and conservation activities and projects!  

Two options  are available:  
 

OPTION 1 :  Membership in National Audubon includes a subscription to the magazine, Audubon, membership in 
the local chapter (KAS), and KAS monthly newsletter, THE HOOTER 

____ Join as a new National Audubon member      $20       (includes KAS membership) 

____ Renew a National Audubon membership       $35 

Make check payable to: National Audubon Society   Include this form and mail to:  Membership Data Center, P.O. 
Box 420235, Palm Coast, FL 32142-0235 

Name ___________________________   Address __________________________________________ 

City _____________________________  State, ZIP _________________________________________ 

                                         Chapter Code COZY220Z 
 

OPTION 2 :  Membership in only the local chapter, KAS, includes the monthly newsletter, THE HOOTER 

____ Join the local Kittitas Audubon Society (KAS) chapter              $20 

____ Renew your KAS membership                   $20 

____ Make a donation to KAS    $______   (amount) 

Make check payable to KAS and mail to:  KAS, P.O. Box 1443, Ellensburg, WA  98926 

Name ____________________________________   Phone __________________________________ 

Address __________________________________   Cell _____________________________________ 

City _____________________________________   Email ____________________________________ 

State, ZIP _________________________________   Would you like to receive The Hooter electronically?  

                                                                                       Yes _____  No, prefer paper edition _____ _  

 

Kittitas Audubon is a 501(c)(3) non-profit educational society.  

All memberships and donations are tax-deductible to the full extent of the law. 

Membership forms are also available on our Web site: Kittitasaudubon.org.   

For membership information contact Membership Chair, Tuck Forsythe ~ forsythe@fairpoint.net 
  

Check out our website  ~  see The Hooter in COLOR at www.kittitasaudubon.org  

GET òTHE 

HOOTERó ONLINE  
Save paper, printing, post-

age.  If you would prefer to 

receive the electronic ver-

sion, send your name, mail-

ing address, & email address 

to: 

info@kittitasaudubon.org 

At the beginning of each month, weõll send you 

an email with a quick link to the new Hooter.  

mailto:info@kittitasaudubon.org


Upcoming KAS Field Trips 

THANKS TO KITTITAS COUNTY BUSINESSES SUPPORTING KAS! 

Inland Internet , Roslyn, donates Internet service for our Website: http://www.kittitasaudubon.org  

Old Mill Country Store , Ellensburg  ~  Provides a discount on bird seed to KAS members  

and prints our county bird lists.  Get your bird seed here!  

Kittitas Audubon 

P.O. Box 1443 

Ellensburg WA 98926 

December 

Saturday, December 4th ~ First Saturday 

BirdWalk  ~ Irene Rinehart Riverfront Park. Meet 

at the bridge parking lot at 8:00 AM for about a 

three-hour walk on uneven ground. Bring binocu-

lars and a friend or two. Leaders: Gloria & Jeb 

Baldi 

Tuesday, December 14th ~ Cle Elum Christ-

mas Bird Count Call Michael Hobbs at 425-318-

2105 to participate (or email - see Page 1). 

Saturday, December 18th ~ The 32nd An-

nual KAS Christmas Bird Count ~  Many of 

you know that, no matter what the weather, 

teams of people cover a 15-mile diameter circle 

in Ellensburg every year in December to count 

every species and group of birds they are able to 

find. At the end of the day everybody gathers to 

enjoy a potluck and hear the results. Phil Mat-

tocks is the organizer for this event, and will be 

contacting the people who have covered a spe-

cific area in years past to verify that you will be 

doing so again this year. After the Count Day, 

Phil compiles the statistics for National Audubon. 

New participants are always welcome, so if 

you have never been involved and would 

like to join a group, please call Gloria Baldi 

at 933 - 1558 no later than December 10th.  

 

January 2011 ~ 

Happy New Year! 

Saturday, January 

1st ~ First Satur-

day BirdWalk  ~ Irene Rinehart Riverfront Park 

~ 8:00 AM Bridge parking lot.  Gloria & Jeb (see 

above)  

The Hooter  -  December 2010 
The Newsletter of Kittitas Audubon -  http://www.kittitasaudubon.org 


